The Engineers’ Council

Minutes of the Meeting of the Board of Directors 

The Valley Inn, Sherman Oaks

Monday, October 23, 2006
The meeting was attended by Bob Tarn, Charles Volk, Mike Garland, George Ortega, Paul Landry, and Ron Smiley.
Call to Order

The meeting was called to order by President Paul Landry at 6:05 PM.
Minutes of Previous Board Meeting

Minutes of the September 25, 2006, meeting were approved as submitted by the Secretary.

Treasurer’s Report
Treasurer Charles Volk presented an updated report for September, which was accepted for audit, and an interim report for October.
Correspondence
· Secretary Bob Tarn reported on a note from Larry Dalton that LADWP is expected to make some award nominations this year.
· Bob reported on correspondence with Tammy Glenn, regarding CSUN’s plans to recognize Ernie Schaeffer on Feb. 22 for his generous gift to the College of Engineering & Computer Sciences, and other plans by CSUN to celebrate Engineers Week on campus.
Standing Committees

Charitable Giving – No Report
Communications – No Report
Bylaws

Paul discussed the need for minimum participation requirements for Directors.  Specifically, he suggested that anyone missing 3 Board meetings in a row, without receiving an excuse from the President, should be subject to removal from the Board.
Conference

Patrick Berbon called in his report, which was submitted by Paul.  Patrick plans to have fewer speakers next year, so that each will have more time to present their material and engage questions.  We will again offer a Conference/Banquet Special, but should raise the price so that the banquet does not ending up being free for conference attendees; this should result in better control of attendance.
Honors & Awards

· Paul Landry requested that Bob Tarn send the Call for Nominations email to the Honors & Awards Committee Chair Lisa Bergovoy, for update.  Paul also requested that Bob write a paragraph describing the email system that we are contemplating for use, so that our awards committee understands what will be involved.
· Paul requested that an area be set up on our server for our board members to enter their nominee/attendee information into Excel spreadsheets, and to keep this information current.
· Bob Tarn passed around a draft schedule for the award certificate and journal production.  This schedule shows a final Honors & Awards meeting on 2 or 3 January, but it may be possible to compress the schedule to squeeze another week out of it.
· We need to get the awards information and schedule to several award vendors for competitive bidding.
· Bob Tarn got the action to update our council letterhead.  Some of the organizations listed in the sidebar are no longer relevant, and some of the organizations represented by our Directors are not listed.
· Dinner admission will remain at $75.

Banquet

· Need a backup MC for this year.
· Humor needs to be better coordinated with the topics of awards.  No long jokes or stories.
Good & Welfare
Bob Tarn thanked the committee for the condolences received on his father’s passing on July 24.
New Business

Bill Johnson passed around some information from a banner manufacturer, and led a discussion about what we desire in the way of a new banner.  He said that a 2x8 foot banner, without artwork (text only) would cost about $110.  We agreed that the primary purpose is to be prominently visible on the stage at the banquet, and should include our logo.  Bill Johnson said that he would consult with others to determine the required size.
Future meeting schedule:

· Nov. 20

· Dec. 19

· Jan. 9 or 10

· Feb. 12 or 13

· Banquet Committee Dry-Run on Feb. 18

· Banquet Feb. 25

Respectfully submitted by:

Robert B. Tarn, Trustee & Secretary
10/30/2006
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